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Enriching life in Northeast Florida by investing in arts and culture
Executive Director Report 
March 2020 Board Meeting
It has been a busy and productive time for us at CCGJ since the December 17, 2019 board of directors meeting. My vision for the Cultural Council to have the capacity to employ the arts as a creative response to community needs such as education, healthcare, community and economic development. I envision this organization is a vehicle for investments in artists and organizations. I want us to demonstrate value in the arts and cultural industries. Being nimble, flexible, creative, collaborative and capitalized will help us achieve this. 
Below are some organizational highlights and a snapshot of activities that relate to our strategic framework.

· ART See & Shop closed on December 21. A look at the numbers reveals that over 200 people engaged with our social media, more than 500 people came through the doors, 20 engagement events were held, 80 artists participated, and $17,300 was paid out to artists. Sponsorship was the key to our success of earning $18,000. This work is an example of diversifying our income, broadening public access to the arts, and engaging the community. 

· The CCGJ received a $50,000 +/- contract to provide artistic and curatorial services for the Jacksonville Regional Transit Center. In addition to paying artists for their services, this contract also includes a fee to CCGJ for these services. This work diversifies our income, broadens public access to the arts, and engages the community.
· The Cultural Council continues to receive positive public press. Media coverage about or referencing the CCGJ was found in was present in WKOV, WJXT, The Florida Times Union, Jacksonville Daily Record. Additionally, there was significant press related to the Duval County Courthouse Plaza and tremendous public engagement through the public survey executed. More than 300 people have responded to the survey. Admittedly, there are mixed feelings about the use of the space and the budget. However, because this is a public project, CCGJ will continue to be guided by input from the public, politicians, the professional partners from Haskell/AIA, and the Stakeholders Committee. See committee list at the end. 
Meetings with City Council members are proving to be effective. Many view CCGJ as a resource and a partner. Most importantly we are being invited to sit at the table. Most recently I was asked to join a discussion about developing Cultural Districts. This is an incredible opportunity for CCGJ to be a partner, collaborator, and program designer for Cultural Districts. To date I have met with all but three City Council members (CM Ferraro, CM Salem, and CM Diamond). I met with Senators Bean and Gibson in January. 

· I have engaged our CSG organizations in “soft advocacy” for laying the groundwork for an increased ask of COJ.  As reported earlier, it is my intent to request a minimum 10% increase in our FY21 CSG Grant Program. A strategic approach to increasing funding includes four essential elements: economic impact data, advocacy partners, meaningful programming (how the money will be spent), and storytelling (what was the money spent on). 

Of the above, I am seeking funds to pay for an economic impact study. In addition to expanding our vocabulary and clarifying our dialogue about the arts and cultural industries, having an economic impact study increases our understanding of:

· current economic roles and contributions of the arts and cultural industries;

· opportunities that exist to help us meaningfully support the arts and cultural industries; and,

· how our community compares with others
· The IRS Form 990 is complete. The Auditor Scott Newsome, CPA of Newsom & Associates, submitted the document this month. Of note is a smaller deficit, reduced from more than $157K to $90K. Eradicating the budget deficit can occur through cost savings and increasing earned/donated funds. $200,000 raised from fundraising and donations are necessary to begin to turn the tide from sustaining to growing.  
· EBS continues to help CCGJ refine processes, systems, procedures, and documents across accounting/finance, HR, Benefits, and operations. There is great opportunity for CCGJ to take the time to mature its operations. Finance procedures have been developed and are being refined with input from the Finance Committee. Business continuity and disaster planning are other kinds of processes and procedures that need to be developed.
· Each of the Board Committees have met. Many thanks to Committee Chairs for their leadership. The ad-hoc strategic planning committee began its work with a staff discussion. Since the first meeting, staff have worked together developing broad strategic themes for work that could be incorporated into a framework for goals and objectives.  

· I would like to invite board members to attend the Americans for the Arts Conference June 26-28 in Washington, D.C.  Sessions that might be on interest to Board Members include: "Did my taxes pay for that!?!": Communicating Value of Public Art, Breaking Down Structural Racism in Grantmaking, Developing Your "Escalator Pitch" for the Value of the Arts, The Conservative Case for Supporting the Arts, and Public Art in Public Transit & Transportation: Planning for the Long Haul. There are just a few sessions that would provide unique insights for our work here. Here is the link to learn more: https://convention.artsusa.org/schedule.
Programs:  
· The Cultural Service Grant program launched and has new organizations in the “hopper” for these small program grants. This work is being done to address the Mayor’s Budget Review Committee recommendation to increase the number of organizations served. Having these new organizations in the grants pool helps grow the field and helps to support our ask for increased funds. 
· The Public Art Program has a busy calendar with conservation work, several active projects, and developing relationships for future projects. 
Transition continues for CCGJ. Ronique Gibson, Public Art Manager has moved on to work for the COJ Parks Department (two staffers have moved to COJ). Hilda Ettedgui will fill the role of Public Art Manager. She brings extensive knowledge in architecture, design, project management, and collaboration. 

Professionalizing CCGJ staff is, I’m confident, a key to being successful in broadening our work.

· Brunet-Garcia has increased their support of Every Single Artist Lounge (ESAL). They increased support from $2000 to $3500 and will provide design services for the promotional materials. This program for artists now includes a learning component, and it has seen more engagement with locations across Jacksonville as well as much broader participation by diverse artists – age, ethnicity, and artistic discipline. The learning component of ESAL will also expand to 3-4 workshops for artists during FY 20. These workshops are being sponsored by Regions Bank.

· The Summer Internship Program will be ramping up in the coming weeks. Communities In Schools Summer High School Program will be a major partner. They will provide CCGJ access to vetted students and provide student oversite. We are in discussions with the Performers Academy and Indigo Arts for a similar arrangement.  Our program partnerships allow CCGJ to focus on program content rather than student management. 

· The CCGJ website, newsletter communications, and events calendar are getting a reboot. You’ll notice that the newsletter and other social media are consistent with interesting and up-to-date content. Also, the website “facelift” will make use of new apps to include an artist “roster” that highlights local talent. Stay tuned for the roll-out of these changes. There is opportunity to utilize our website to attract members. A recommendation has been made to the Governance Committee to revise the by-laws to clarify classes of membership so that CCGJ can develop due-based membership for revenue generation.
Important Dates to Know:

Governance Committee Meetings: 5/19, 7/31, and 10/8. Meetings will be held 11:30 a.m.-1 p.m. at the Cultural Council.
Click here to see the CCGJ Calendar of Public Events or visit the website https://www.culturalcouncil.org/calendar-840834.html
*The Duval County Courthouse Plaza Stakeholders Committee 
Duval County Judge Dawn Hudson

4th Circuit Judge Tatiana Salvador

Joe Stelma, 4th Circuit Trial Court Administrator

Allison Galloway, Cathedral Arts Project

Maria Hane, Museum of Science & History executive director

Adam Levine, Cummer Museum of Art and Gardens executive director

Numa Saisselin, Florida Theatre president and chair of Downtown Vision Inc. board of directors

Caitlin Doherty, Museum of Contemporary Art executive director
Tim Snyder, dean of the School of Art at Jacksonville University

Diana Green, Duval County Public Schools superintendent

Preston Haskell, civic arts leader and founder of Haskell Co.

Chris Flagg, director of design at Haskell Co.

Lori Boyer, Downtown Investment Authority CEO

Bill Joyce, city Department of Public Works operations director

Charles Moreland, mayor's office director of community affairs

Cleveland Ferguson, Jacksonville Transportation Authority chief operating officer
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